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Countryside on Lake Anna Board of Directors Meeting 

12/10/06

10:00 AM

399 Mountain View

Officers attending were: President, Bill Malthouse, Vice President, Chris Townes, Treasurer, Tom Nyman, and Secretary, Nancy Malthouse.  Steve Jenkins, the new Board Member, John (Army) Burroughs, and Joe Madigan were also present.   A quorum was on hand to conduct business.

Old Business

Minutes: Nancy Malthouse read the Minutes of September 10 Board Meeting.  Tom moved to approve the minutes as amended and Chris Townes seconded the motion. 

Treasurer’s Report: Tom Nyman read the Treasurer’s Report.  Our Operating Budget Account stands at $3,614.32.  Reserve Account $8,128.42.

POA Disclosure Package Status: Army Burroughs reported on the POA Packages status.  Army reiterated that the seller has the responsibility to request the package and to pay for it.  Bill added that COLA has received three Architectural Building Committee Reviews: Nunleys, Cooke, and Malthouse.  Joe added that Bill Hayden’s house is sold.

LRSP Committee Report: Steve Jenkins said he hasn’t done anything on the LRSP because this is really a busy season for wine distributors.  

Steve said that the Boat Ramp Replacement Estimate is $15,000.00.  Steve moved that “COLA should put an add in the Central Virginian newspaper requesting names of contractors who are interested in bidding on a new COLA boat ramp” instead of looking for someone ourselves.  Chris seconded the motion.  In the discussion, Nancy suggested that we need to decide when we are going to do it because the boat ramp and the subject of it’s financing are dependent on the Long Range Strategic Plan and the Reserve Study as well as on whether we actually have the money available for financing the project. Steve agreed to amend the motion to say that “it is our intent to put an add in the Central Virginian to request names of contractors who are interested in bidding on a new COLA boat ramp when and as the BOD determines that the timing is appropriate”.  Chris seconded the motion.  There was no further discussion of the motion. Bill requested a vote on the motion, and it was approved unanimously.
Continuing Community Issues (Trailers, Dog etc.) 

1. Bill Malthouse said we know the dog is gone and the trailers next to the Madigans are currently gone.  We also know the Nunleys still have their trailer on their lot, but they are planning to build a house. 

2. Dead trees on vacant lots: Chris asked the BOD what should be done about clearing dead trees on the vacant lots.  Tom suggested that if a dead tree is a threat to your property that it should be a neighbor-to-neighbor negotiation and the Association shouldn’t be involved. 

3. Louisa County “Inoperative Vehicle Ordinance” effective Jan. 1, 2007.  All Louisa County residents received a brochure describing the ordinance, penalties for a violation, and information on citizen responsibilities and reporting violations.  The Louisa contact number for reporting violations is (540) 967-3430.  Steve mentioned one next to Joe and Joe mentioned another one that hasn’t moved for two or three years next to him. There is a car on lot 8 and a van on lot 10.  The BOD agreed that Joe (the affected person) should report the violation. 

4. Tom reported the COLA gate has been left open 3 out of four times he has looked at it. Tom said he locked it each time he found it open.  Tom also mentioned the gate was bent and needed straightening again.  Army said we should put a note about the problem in the next newsletter.   

Spring Membership Meeting Details:  The spring membership meeting is still May 19, 2007 Saturday before Memorial Day Weekend at 2:PM with hamburgers and hotdogs.  BOD responsibilities for the picnic will be discussed at the next BOD meeting.

Change of Location for Next Two Board Meetings:  The March 11, 2007 Board meeting will be held at Chris Townes’ house.  In March, we will pick a location for the BOD meeting on June 10, 2007.

Action Item for Bill: Newsletter/Member Directory Mailing: Bill said he is planning to put out the newsletter about the 1st of February 2007.  It will contain the Bylaws, updates on community issues, and the directory with the “please reply or opt out reply card.  Add the budget and update on the long-range plan.

Candidates for New/Expiring Board Terms: Tom, Army, and Joe are up for reelection.  Chris asked Army, Tom and Joe if they were willing to continue on the BOD and they each agreed.  We still have two vacancies.  Bill said he thought we should try to recruit new blood.  Potential candidates that need to be contacted are Paul and Elizabeth Gadoci, Gary and Eva Schatz, and Keith and Chris Yarnall.   

New Business

Contact by Mr. Romano: Tom mentioned he had been contacted via e-mail from Mr. Romano who was seeking information about Gary Griffith and any information we have about business dealings.  Army suggested that we respond to him and say he can find out information about Stonewall from the Central Virginian and Observer’s public records so he doesn’t think we are unresponsive.  We can also say that we need more information about what he needs to know  

Reserve Study: There is a requirement for Associations to do a “Reserve Study” every five years and update it every five years.  Tom Nyman said this statute doesn’t apply to us from a legal standpoint, but it is probably a good idea to follow the rules. This Reserve Study requirement covers Associations needs to plan maintenance and replacements of their facilities.  Once Associations understand what the needs are, the Associations need to put away money each year to cover maintenance costs to avoid surprises to their members. It is a special fund to cover maintenance requirements for the Association.

Report on POAVA Meeting  (The Property Owner’s Association of VA, Inc. http://www.POAVA.ORG):  Tom Nyman prepared a summary of the meeting for BOD records and presented this summary in the BOD meeting. Tom said it was very enlightening to hear the discussions in this meeting.  The POAVA deals with Virginia Property Owner’s Associations.  It is relevant for our Association because POAVA deals with fees and penalties against people who violate Association’s covenants. We can presume we have authority under existing Common Law to assume we can establish “fees and charges” against people who violate our covenants. The limits are $50.00/occurrence or $10.00/day not to exceed 90 days.  

10 step process that we believe we would need to complete to become a POA. Bill Malthouse listed the following steps to become a POA.

1. Potential POAVA Membership 

2. Potential Registration with Realty Board

3. Potential Amendments to Covenants

4. Process to Achieve Full POA Legal Status

5. Ability to Create and Enforce Rules & Regulations

6. Process to Achieve Full POA Legal Status – Action Plan

7. Appoint Rules and Regulations Committee to Draft:




a. General Rules (Trailers, Shacks, Sanitation)

b. Architectural Guidelines (Mobile Homes etc.)

8. Establishment of Charge Structure for Violations


9. Legal Maximums: $50/Occurrence, $10/day with $900 Maximum

10. COLA Charge Structure, Publication and Effective Date

Tom said he doesn’t believe we should send out any more letters about covenant violations until we get to be a POA and we have a basis for enforcing actions against violators because un-enforced threats destroy our credibility. 

Army and Bill summarized the benefits of our actions chasing Stonewall, getting the grass cut, maintaining the Common Area and providing social activities.  

Bill said, what we need to do is continue to act like a POA.  He said we should publish the dates of our BOD meetings in the newsletter so everyone knows when the BOD is meeting, can plan to attend it they want to and request the minutes.  

Chris summarized the previous committee and other action items: 

Action item for Chris: Contact eligible lot owners to assess their interest for being nominated to the BOD.

Action Item for Bill: Prepare and distribute the newsletter and the COLA directory so people can choose to be included or excluded.

Action Item for Tom and Army: Do the Reserve Study.

Action Item for Steve: Do the LRSP incorporating the results of the survey and costs for improvements.

Action Item for Joe: Call Louisa County about the inoperative vehicles on lot 8 and lot 10 near his house.
Chris asked if we could request a new “no wake zone” to control the activities at the party house in Stonewall across from three of our lots (16) Beggs, (15) Wick, and (14) Potts. Chris’ idea is that it would put a damper on their activities.  Tom suggested that it might require joint approval by both associations.

Action Item for Bill: Find out who the Stonewall POA President is and obtain his phone number.  Bill mentioned that is an advantage of the  

Action Item for Bill:  We still need to get a deed transfer package from the Myers, the Sittengers, and the new owner’s of Begg’s house.  

Action Item for Tom: Ask Bill Hayden who his new lot owners are so we can send them a POA Package.  Army said the sale is still contingent.

Army said, the POA packages are issued through the real estate people, but Bill said they can be requested by the seller also if desired.  

Bill said perhaps the two associations can work together to apply for a “no wake zone”.  Chris thought it might be nice to work together.

Action item for Bill: Ask the Stonewall POA President if we can get a copy of Stonewall’s rules, regulations and covenants.  

Tom said he was getting ready to order white reflectors and asked the BOD members if they would like him to order some for them too.  Bill, Army and Chris said they wanted reflectors.  Tom summarized that they needed to be installed on the docks at 6 feet intervals.

Action item for Bill: Remind the other lot owners on the lake that they need to review the shoreline standards (currently being updated) and install reflectors on their docks.

We were paid twice for the same POA settlement.  The realtor paid and the title company also paid.  Tom said he returned the extra $50.00 check to the appropriate party. 

Tom asked Army and the rest of the BOD if they wanted to renew the contract with the lawn mowing contractor.  The BOD agreed unanimously that we should renew the contract next year.

Satellite TV and Internet.  RBBN never got it together.  VABB may have something available.  Tom suggested putting up an antenna near the road and putting up as repeater.  

The meeting adjourned at 12:20

Respectfully, Nancy Malthouse, COLA Secretary
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